
CITY OF JONESVILLE 

CEMETERY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES of December 11, 2019 

 
A City of Jonesville Cemetery Committee meeting was held on Wednesday, December 11, 2019 

at the Jonesville City Hall.  Cemetery Chairman Charlie Pfau called the meeting to order at 9:00 

a.m. 

 

Cemetery Committee members present were:  Charlie Pfau, Shea Dow, Brenda Guyse, Les 

Hutchinson and Mike Kyser.   

 

Absent:  Brenda Rathbun 

 

Also present:  Manager Jeff Gray, Kenneth Hodge and John Center. 

 

Charlie Pfau led the Pledge of Allegiance and moment of silence.  

 

A motion was made by Brenda Guyse and supported by Les Hutchinson to approve the agenda 

as presented.  All in favor.  Absent:  Brenda Rathbun and Vacancy.  Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Shea Dow and supported by Brenda Guyse to approve the minutes of 

April 10, 2019.  All in favor.  Absent:  Brenda Rathbun and Vacancy.  Motion carried.  

 

Manager Gray presented the November 2019 Activity Report, detailing activities for that time 

period.  

 

A motion was made by Brenda Guyse and supported by Les Hutchinson to approve the 2020 

Meeting Calendar as presented. All in favor.  Absent:  Brenda Rathbun and Vacancy.  Motion 

carried.  

 

A motion was made by Brenda Guyse and supported by Les Hutchinson to approve the 

amendment to the Cemetery Bylaws which will allow the Committee to elect a Chair and Vice-

Chair at their first regular meeting of the calendar year.  All in favor.  Absent:  Brenda Rathbun 

and Vacancy.  Motion carried.  

 

Discussion was held regarding the recently completed cemetery paving project.  

 

Kenneth Hodge and Barbara Smith were both thanked for their time of service on the Cemetery 

Committee.   

 

A motion was made by Les Hutchinson and supported by Brenda Guyse to adjourn the meeting 

at 9:32 a.m.  

 

Submitted by,  

 

 

Cynthia D. Means  

Clerk  

 


